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If you must miss a meeting, phone Chris Manack, Attendance Chair, at 650 355-5742 or, email him at  chrismamack@gmail.com by the 
Monday before the lunch date.  We have to give the Poplar Creek Golf Club a head count for lunch.  You must cancel or our branch gets charged 
for no shows.  $$$ 

 
 TREASURER’S      

April 2024 REPORT  
 Chris Manack 
650-355-5742 

Beginning Balance  $ 7,186.05 
Income    $ 1,013.00 
Expenses   $ 1,119.60 
Ending Bank Balance                 $ 7,079.45  
Petty Cash Fund   $    100.00  
Total Funds   $ 7,179.45 
    
 

All receipts collected have been deposited. 
All annual dues collected so far have been deposited. 
All expenses have been previewed and paid. 
 
Members: 75 total members paid to date for 2024  
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Editor: John Bernat (650) 678-5840      San Mateo, CA         Assistant Editor: Bernie Olson (650) 593-6881 

SUNSHINE REPORT 
  

   If you know of any Sir or their family that is ill or 
passed please call Mike Lazzari (650) 312-9414 

Thoughts  for May and springtime include our Ladies Luncheon on 
May 8th at Poplar Creek!! It’s a buffet with roast pork, salmon, veggie 
items and sides and dessert.  Our own bar set- up will be in our  room.   
Bring your bottle of  wine for a $15 corkage and wine and other prizes 
for our free raffle. Of course, we  will be cutting two decks of cards for  
*  6 *  $50 bills.   $3 per  card. 
 

Also,  a  good time to pay  your yearly  dues of $60  if you  haven’t  
paid  yet.    
 

See you at Poplar Creek on Wed.  May  8th at 11:00  a.m. for social 
hour,  lunch served at noon 
 

Take care and have fun.  

Kenneth F. Braband 

Paul Harrison 

Rick Merriam 

Steve Schroeder 

Steve Zarate 
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BOCCE 
(The Little Balls) 

Chris Manack 
(650) 355-5742 

chrismamack@gmail.com 
 

We welcome all members of SIR Branch 142 to come and join in play with our activity group. It is a very 
easy game to learn and play. Coffee is served at 9:30AM with play commencing at 10AM each Thursday 
of the  month, weather permitting, and concluding at 12 Noon. We play at Beresford Park in San Mateo. 
The bocce courts are adjacent to the tennis courts located on the 28 th Avenue side of the park.  

Thu. - April 11 Team # 1 Team # 2 

  A, Andrews B. Brouwers 

Games 1, 2 & 3 B. Brouwers J. Hirschmann 

  C. Manack R. Merriam 

  Y. Merriam Y. Merriam 

Game 1 Score 12 1 

Game 2 Score 12 9 

Game 3 Score 8 8 

Thu. - April 18 Team # 1 Team # 2 

  A. Andrews C. Manack 

Games 1 & 2 B. Brouwers R. Merriam 

  J. Hirschmann Y. Merriam 

  J. Ringer J. Rickson 

  J. Yeomans N. Ringer 

    J. Sicre 

Game 1 Score 12 9 

Game 2 Score 3 4 

Thu. - April 25 Team # 1 Team # 2 

  A. Andrews J. Hirschmann 

Games 1 & 2 B. Brouwers D. Scannell 

  C. Manack S. Scannell 

  Y. Merriam R. Merriam 

  J. Ringer J. Ringer 

  J. Yeomans N. Ringer 

Game 1 Score 11 12 

Game 2 Score 7 1 



 SIR #142 NEWSLETTER   

 

Page 3 

Charles Waller  
(415) 269-4950 

chupeg@icloud.com 

APRIL BOWLING NEWS 

We had some great competitive team bowling going on in our Thursday 8 team league. As the month of April ended, 
team 4 ‘2-Flowers & a weed’, had a one game lead over the second-place team and only a seven-game lead over the 
eighth-place team. The remaining teams are all within striking distance. 
 

However, in the Friday 10 team league it’s a different story. Team 8, who won the first half, continue their winning 
ways and are on pace to win the second half as well. As the month ended, they maintained a 5-1/2 game lead over the 
second-place team and fifteen games over the last place team. Watch out Team 8, we’re coming for you. 

The top performances in April for Thursday’s league. 
Group A 
High Game: Lamonte Lovering-236 
High Series: Ed Bruzzone-633 
Group B 
High Game: Gene Lebel-209 
High Series: Veronica Palmer-551 
Group C 
High Game: Ruth Swanson-205 
High Series: Ruth Swanson-520 

The top performances in April for Friday’s league  
Group A  
High Game: Doug Moffitt-246  
High Series: Doug Moffitt-629  
Group B 
High Game: Les Deman-225  
High Series: Gene Lebel-561  
Group C  
High Game: Ken Braband-213  
High Series: Allan Leader-530 

Nice shooting everyone. Hope to see even better in May.  

Clean Games for March and April 
Bud Dougherty (2), Chuck Waller (4), Lamonte 
Lovering, Les Deman (2), Doug Moffitt, Ed 
Bruzzone (2), Veronica Palmer (2) Gold Pin Strike for April 

Ken Braband, Lamonte Lovering, Gene Lebel (2), John Bernat 

Strike In The 5th Frame for April 
Gene Lebel, Lamonte Lovering, Lorraine Diaz, Rich Hom. 

On behalf of our Friday bowling group we extend our condolences to Ken Braband and family on the passing of Ken’s 
wife, Eleanor. Our thoughts and prayers are with you at this difficult time.  

Hope to see a healthy Ed Bruzzone back on the lanes soon. Ed has been on the IR for the past few weeks. All good 
thoughts your way Ed. 



SIR Computer/Technology Group 
 

SIR members in the local area (any branch) get together on the 4th Tuesday of the month at 
the Redwood Shores Library.  Doors open at 10:00 AM and the meeting starts at 10:30 AM.  
The group discusses current events about computers, software and all kinds of other elec-
tronic devices.   
 

Ralph Riviello (r.riviello@comcast.net) chairs the meetings.  Beginners to experts are wel-
come.  Bring any questions you may be having with your computer or cell phone. 
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Charles Waller  
(415) 269-4950 

chupeg@icloud.com 

APRIL BOWLING NEWS 

Rich Nederostek: Rich entered the month of 
April with a 162 average  (486 series) however 
for the twelve games bowled during April he 
had seven over his average. He shot three 
500’s  which included a very nice 545 and 59 
pins over average. He also topped it off with a 
super 224. Nice shooting 

Les Deman:  Les started April with a 146 (438) 
average and finished the month with a 152 (456) 
Of the nine games rolled in April eight were over 
his average. He also shot  a nice 213 and an out-
standing 225. His series were 481, 541, and 560. He 
was actually plus 214 pins for April. In addition he 
had a clean game along with a first and second 
place in our weekly side pot games. Outstanding 
bowling Les. 

Thursday Bowler of the month Friday bowler of the month 
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Charles Waller  
(415) 269-4950 

chupeg@icloud.com 

APRIL BOWLING NEWS 

Friday’s first half winners, Team 8 Ed Cook and Derald Blackmore 

Another reminder:  Please let Chuck or Peg know if you know if you plan on being absent 

Congratulations to Lamonte Lovering and Robin Aning for placing 5th and in the money at 
Carson City last month. 
More tournaments on the horizon I’ll keep you posted. 

 
 
Thank you again to Linda Bruzzone, Peg Waller, and our newest member, Lynn Mangiante 
for all their administrative assistance and awesome performance. 
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GOLF  (The wee small balls)  Bob Chang, (650) 703-2342   

Our golf season had a great month in April. We finally had good weather for all of our tournaments and the courses 
were in pretty good condition. We played two courses that we had not played in many years (Los Lagos and Santa 
Teresa) and liked them so much that they will be on our future year schedules too. 
 
As far as results go, Wes Matsuura continued to dominate the scoring in Flight 1 with 4 rounds in the 70’s though on a 
net score basis there was much more diversity with John Thomas, Lou Mayta, and Brian Morgan sharing the spot-
light with Wes. Bob Chang was lucky enough to lead the scoring in Flight 2 most weeks, however the net score hon-
ors were shared by newcomer Roger Van Cleeve, Tom Woolway, and Joe Coleman. Bob Ulrich and Ken Masry 
shared low gross awards for Flight 3 with no one dominating the low net score for more than a week. 
 
In May and early June our schedule includes: May 7 Baylands, May 14 Metropolitan, May 21 Crystal Springs 
(Scramble), May 28 Sunnyvale, June 4 Redwood Canyon, and June 11 Las Positas. You can sign up for any of 
these  by calling me at 650-703-2342 or email to: coachchang@sbcglobal.net.  
 
We encourage all of you to come out and enjoy some golf and good fun as there’s room for all in our golf program. 

mailto:coachchang@sbcglobal.net.%20%0d

